
 

 

 

 

 

May 23, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa L. DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

Room H-307      1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Upper Ohio Navigation Project, Montgomery Lock, for Fiscal Year 

2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, located 

at 1000 Liberty Ave, Pittsburgh, PA 15222.  

 

The funding will be used to physically complete construction work at the Montgomery Lock and 

Dam as authorized by the Water Infrastructure Improvements for the Nation (WIIN) Act of 2016 

(P.L. 114-322). This project is a valuable use of taxpayer funds because it will recapitalize a 

structurally deficient lock on the Ohio River in southwestern Pennsylvania. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Very respectfully,  

 

 

  

 

Guy Reschenthaler  

Member of Congress 

 

 


